MMBCC Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 23 July 2019

Delatite Hotel, 7:00pm

Presidents Report:

Damian Grundy

The 2018/19 year has ben a busy one for the MMBCC. It has been a successful year as well.

The club has delivered two major events:

- Victorian Downhill Series (VDHS) Mt Buller Round
- 2019 Mansfield Subaru Tour

With entries up in both events compared to the year before, and great positive feedback across both events

The success of the new stage, with a stage finish a-top the Col de Toulmilet (old Tolmie Road) a hit with the roadies in the Mansfield Subaru Tour.

The VDHS event was recognised as an MTBA National Cup Event, with riders vying for valuable points in the National Cup Series nationwide.

Thursday club road racing events continue to be very competitive. Congratulations to the handicappers, John Eisner.

Dirt Crits would not be what they are without the energy and creativity of Kate and Clarrissa, so a big amount of congratulations to both club members for what they do. There is always a great atmosphere at these events. Adult racing is also a good time notably thanks to Dave Empey.

Weekend social rides continue to be a huge success, with large bunch rides, especially throughout the Summer. The club looks forward to seeing these rides continue.

The club recognises the huge contribution made by Di Condie over the lifetime of the club. The MMBCC wishes to pass on a huge amount of thanks to Di, as both club treasurer and event manager of previous Mansfield Tour events.

The club also wishes to thank Judi for picking up the role of club treasurer.

The club also wishes to thank Ben Annear for his 5 years as club Secretary. Ben will be vacating this role in 2019.

MMBCC club members have competed across all disciplines of cycling with some great results. Notably those achieved by Matt Empey, Bella Green, Maddie Smith and Ruby Dobson. It is great to see the MMBCC represented at these events far and wide.

The club congratulates them on these performances and wishes them the best of luck in the future.

Josh Hopwood continues to have successes state-wide on the road, and the club also congratulates him on his

achievements, and wish him continued success in the future as well.

In closing the MMBCC needs to find a "home", this is a priority for the club to find or build a suitable venue for meetings, club equipment storage and hosting club activities.

President would also like to thank the services and time volunteered by all committee members, Bruce Halket, Ben Annear, Shannon Rademaker, Judi Duke and Matt Empey.

Treasureres Report – Judi Duke

(See PDF attached to these minutes)

Moved: Tony

2nd: Jason Parker

Minutes of Last AGM:

Moved: Judi Duke 2nd: Bruce Halket

2019 Rider Development Grants

The MMBCC proudly supports three young riders at the club through the donation of grants of \$750 each to:

- Ruby Dobson
- Maddie Smith
- Bella Green

2019 Club Elections

All positions declared open via Bec Smith

President

Damian Grundy

Nominated: Bruce Halket 2nd: Shannon Rademaker

Treasurer

Judi Duke

Secretary

Donna Stevenson

Nominated: Damian Grundy

2nd: Alex Green

Vice President

Bruce Halket

Nominated: Damian Grundy

2nd: Ben Annear

Road Committee

Alex Green
John Eisner
Janine Appleton
David Jagger

MTB Committee

Shannon Rademaker Kate Stonington Clarrissa Leatham Damian Grundy

Recreation

Jarrod Appleton

Junior Rider

Matt Empey

General Committee Members

Katie Moore John Lazarov Shannon Rademaker

Other Business

A) Mansfield Tour 2020

- Event organisers are seeking to have an 'assistant' to each key role in 2020
- Any members interested it assisting please see Jarrod and/or Bruce
- Traffic controllers are the biggest budget items, if the club can gain more qualified controllers this will go a long way to reduce event costs

B) More Commissaires for road racing required

- Please speak to Road Committee if interested

C) Road Racing calendar 2019/20

- Any races members do or sont want please speak to John Eisner and Alex Green
- Be great to get more volunteers to all club road races

D) Riflebutts Reserve MTB Park Dig Day

- Club dig day confirmed for Sunday 28th July
- Most work cantered on Rubbish Run
- Includes machine time donated to the MMBCC
- Volunteers required from 1pm 5pm
- Landcare and MMBCC to share a new notice board within the park
- Application submitted to Parks Vic. For development of a new skills park area
- Proposed club dig day to also take place at Mt Buller in conjunction with Mt Buller RMB ahead of seasonal opening of trails sometime in October
- 2nd Buller working bee proposed ahead of VDHS round January 2020

E) Single Cycling Membership

- Cycling Australia, MTBA and BMX Australia are closer to formation of a single club membership across all three disciplines of the sport
- Great for many MMBCC members
- In alignment with Europe, UK and North America
- Important that all club members need to be a voice in this conversation, notably veteran racers

Meeting Closed 7:40pm